
Proponent SB209 
 
Honorable Chairman and Committee Members  
 
I am in favor of our elections ending at 7pm on Election Day, which includes that ALL ballots be returned 
by 7pm on Election Day.  Anything you/we can do to secure our elections MUST be done.  Getting back 
to voting on Election Day ONLY is a good step. Getting rid of the drop boxes needs to be part of any 
election security bill, as well. 
 
Many citizens are feeling like their votes no longer count.  They feel like our leaders are being 
‘appointed’, not elected, at least not by their votes.  We need to get back to knowing our election 
systems are secure.  Getting rid of machines and going back to paper is another good method, maybe 
for another bill. 
 
Please pass sb 209 out of committee.  
 
Most sincerely, 
 
Jill O’Connor 
joconnor@pcpartners.net 
 


